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June 26, 2019

VIA OVERNIGHT MAIL AND E-MAIL

Debra A. Howland •• -- :j:
Executive Director and Secretary ‘

New Hampshire Public Utilities Commission
21 S. Fruit St, Suite 10
Concord, N.H. 03301-2429

Re: Unitil Energy Systems, Inc.
Docket No. DE 10-055

Dear Secretary Howland:

On behalf of Unitil Energy Systems, Inc. (“UES”), enclosed please find the final
reconciliation of the Company’s recovery of storm costs associated with the December 2008
ice storm and February 201 0 wind storm. UES was allowed recovery of the costs of these
two storms over the eight year period, May 201 1 through April 201 9. The Company’s Storm
Recovery Adjustment Factor tariff (“Schedule SRAF”), requires UES to file with the
Commission, no later than sixty days after the conclusion of the recovery period, a final
reconciliation, with the disposition of any remaining balance subject to Commission review
and approval.

As shown in the accompanying attachment, there is an over-collection balance of
$1 76,229, as of May 31 , 201 9, for recovery of costs of the December 2008 ice storm and the
February 2010 wind storm. However, the SRAF, as a whole, continues to show an under-
collection balance of $2,269,065, indicating the ongoing recovery of storm costs associated
with the October 201 7 Wind Storm and the March 201 8 Winter Storm Quinn. Accordingly,
UES proposes to include this remaining over-collection balance in the SRAF. Upon
conclusion of recovery of the costs of these storms, UES will file a final reconciliation and
propose a method to credit, or collect, any remaining balance.

Thank you for your attention to this mailer.

Sincerely,

“

Karen M. Asbury
Director, Regulatory Services

Enclosure

cc: D. Maurice Kreis, Consumer Advocate

— Karen Asbury 6 Liberty Lane West
Director, Regulatory Services Hampton, NH 03842
asburyunitiI.com
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